
AOL NEWS WRITER COMPARES POPE
TO TERRORIST
Recently, CNN fired Octavia Nasr for praising Grand Ayatollah
Mohammed Hussein Fadlallah on her Twitter account. Following
his death, Nasr wrote that she was “sad” to hear of his
passing and said that he was “One of Hezbollah’s giants I
respect a lot.” While commenting on this story on AOL News,
contributor  Paul  Wachter  asked  whether  CNN  should  be
consistent and fire anyone who praises Pope Benedict XVI “who
covered up the clerical rape of young boys and whose anti-
contraception proselytization has contributed to the deaths of
millions from AIDS?”

The fact that Paul Wachter would compare Pope Benedict XVI to
the anti-Semitic, pro-terrorist Fadlallah is despicable. But
his ignorance makes his commentary truly astounding. Despite
the ceaseless efforts of those in the media—in particular
the New York Times—there is absolutely no evidence that the
pope has covered up any instances of priestly sexual abuse.

Wachter is also wrong in saying that the pope has contributed
to  millions  of  deaths  for  denouncing  the  indiscriminate
distribution of condoms. In fact, as Harvard professor Edward
C. Green has said, “Many countries that have not seen declines
in HIV have seen increases in condom use, but in every country
worldwide in which HIV has declined there have been increases
in levels of faithfulness and usually abstinence as well.”

It’s nice to learn that Wachter praises Fadlallah for being
pro-woman.  Inconveniently  for  him,  his  hero  is  also  pro-
terrorist.
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